
April 14, 2013 
Emergency General Assembly 
 
Happening now. I will post details as soon as they are available. Suffice to say 
that the Good People of Spirit Lake are finding their backbones and their voices 
and making it known.  
 
Weenie Boy was voted OUT as Tribal Chairman, despite his having his thug 
Turdclan with him. You know, the usual: child rapists, regular rapists, a few 
murderers, drug dealers, all making a show of force in the previous meeting that 
was held (See WDAZ Adam Ladwig's video) where what the cameras did not 
show was how the Turdclan, about 30 of them, showed up and stood at the doors 
and were glowering, staring down anyone who might speak out against Weenie 
Boy.  
 
Russ McDonald was voted IN as interim Chairman. Just as bad in my book, but 
at least Russ can read. (Every time I see Weenie Boy stomping around with 
papers in his hands, I know he can't read what's on them, so I'm guessing it's 
cartoons or Pictionary for his talking points?) 
 
Roger is defying the Will of the People and refusing to accept the vote that 
ousted him, saying that it needed to be done with a petition.  I recall the previous 
petitions were thrown out and ignored for no reason or for made up reasons, 
aided and abetted by Tribal Court Judges who are not Law-Trained (whatever 
that means) and who do and say what the Tribal Chair tells them to do and say.  
 
This is still ongoing so will update this and fill in the details later.  
 
Note, the April 10th posting has been updated with Facebook Comments and a 
printer version. 
 
With what is taking place, right now, Weenie Boy's comments about more people 
wanting him and his corrupt band of thugs Tribal Council to stay than wanted 
them all to leave, is put to shame as the people are no longer tolerating the Evil 
and corruption. 
 
What is astonishing in all of this is that for some reason, the BIA Strike Team 
(*Heroic Chord, Horn section*) Nor the FBI and all their mental midgetry, nor Tim 
Purdon and his "investigators" seemed to be able to find any 'corruption' or 
'crimes committed' by any of that bunch, nor their departments and programs. 
Not one arrest. He seemed SO CONFIDENT that all this was just being made up 
by outside agitators (*raises hand*) that he is either too incompetent to hold down 
that job, or he is lying not just to the People of Spirit Lake, but to all of North 
Dakota and to the Federal Government. He needs to go-- NOW.  
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I'm sure Chuck Haga and the ever delightful Fargo Forum have their Turd 
Polishing Team on overtime trying to wash this one away.  Perhaps that really 
good Public Relations Firm in Alaska, the one that writes Ms. Merrick's missives, 
can lend a hand.  
 
I'll be back later, with the details. Do stay tuned.  
 
You know where to find me, 
 
~Cat 


